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HONORABLE MENTION AWARD WINNER.  As the Army undergoes its transformation to a lighter, leaner, more lethal and more rapidly deployed force, where and how soldiers live is of greater importance.  Army commanders have stated that soldiers train better, fight harder, and serve longer when they know their families are living in a secure and comfortable environment.  However, the reality is that more than 60,000 Army families live in inadequate housing on Army installations worldwide.  Additionally, several tens of thousands of families live in inadequate private sector community housing.

The Army developed the Family Housing Master Plan (FHMP), a consolidated strategy for planning, programming, and executing the Army Family Housing (AFH) program to correct this situation.  The FHMP reflects a consistent strategy to meet the Defense Planning Guidance goal of eliminating all inadequate family housing by 2007.  The FHMP, which is a series of innovative plans that orchestrate the management of assets, distribution of AFH resources, and sequencing of investment projects, is accomplished through:

· Traditional Military Construction

· Basic Allowance for Housing increases

· Privatization

The FHMP may be found on the Army Housing web site at:

housing.army.mil/documents/FHMP2001revised.pdf

The AFH program now includes 126,000 homes worldwide, with 99,000 homes owned, 13,000 leased, and 14,000 privatized.  The annual AFH budget exceeds $1.4 billion.  

To accelerate the urgent need for adequate family housing, the Army created an innovative Residential Communities Initiative (RCI) program.  The RCI is dedicated to building 21st Century, world-class, quality, residential communities for soldiers and their families.  It brings together private sector expertise and resources with market based incentives to improve the quality of life for the soldiers and their families.  The RCI incorporates a unique two-step Request for Qualifications (RFQ) process used to select a private sector development partner.  An RFQ is a best value source selection process that replaces the traditional request for proposals.  Another innovative aspect is the Community Development and Master Plan, which enables the Army to select a world-class developer to design, in coordination with government professionals, self-sustaining communities.

By 2005, the Army’s privatization of family housing program will expand from four privatized installations to 28 projects, with over 69,000 homes, representing nearly 80 percent of the AFH domestic inventory.

For its efforts, the Department of the Army received an honorable mention designation for the 2002 GSA Achievement Award for Real Property Innovation in the Best Practice category.
For additional information, please contact Mr. Joseph Brannon at 703-428-6791 or by email at joseph.Brannon@hqda.army.mil.
